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School News 

 
Reminder: Year 3 - 6 Athletics Carnival – Monday, 5 August 
Our Athletics Carnival will be held on Monday, 5 August at the Sydney Academy of Sport, Wakehurst Parkway, 
Narrabeen. 

On the day students who have entered the 800m will be need to be at school by 7:45am, ready for roll call and 
departure on the first buses at 8am. 

All other students need to be at school by 8am ready for roll call and departure by bus at 8:15am.  Students will return 
to school by 3:10pm. 

Students should bring recess, lunch, drinks (no glass bottles or cans) and wear their sports uniform or house colours, 
including a school hat and correct footwear. 

 
Education Week 
During Education Week, the theme across our NSW schools is ‘Every 
student, every voice”. There will be a variety of K-6 ‘voices’ in different 
areas of our school, before school, on Wednesday 7 August and 
Thursday 8 August from 8:30 – 9:10am. Please wander around as you 
drop your children to school.  

The following rooms, spaces and areas will be utilised by our students: 

 6S Classroom – come along and listen to our pro debaters in action. 
 Computer Lab – students have been working with technology using the Green Screen. Please wander through 

and see their finished products. 
 Hall – voices do not need to be spoken to be heard. The power of interpretive dance will be on display in the 

hall. 
 Music room: Our band will ‘speak to you’ through the power of music. 
 In front of the office – Take some time to listen to our student representatives as they convince you to 

participate in ‘Steptember’ in support of Cerebral Palsy. 
 Kindergarten COLA – listen and you will be blown away by the animated voices of our public speakers. 
 Kindergarten COLA – a selection of readings from our youngest voices in Kindergarten. 

 
 
Father’s Day Breakfast 
Calling all fathers! You are invited to attend the Father’s Day Breakfast on Friday, 30 August at 8:15am. A note will be 
sent home requesting an RSVP so that we can provide you with a token to redeem at the barbecue in the Kindy COLA. 
On offer will be bacon, eggs, bread, sauces, juice, water and tea and coffee. The BBQ will be manned by our own Master 
Chefs (the teachers). We look forward to seeing you. 

 

Thank you Bunnings Warringah Mall 

A big thank you to Bunnings Warringah Mall who kindly donated a telescopic pole pruner to assist with the school 
grounds maintenance. 
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Year 2 – Farmer’s Market 
A HUGE thank you to all the parents that helped their child/children prepare for our year 2, ‘Farmer’s Market’ and for 
the school community for buying our products. 

All classes were a buzz with excitement on the day, preparing their product, making signs 
and posters and getting their stall ready. There was a cupcake stall, pre-paid fairy bread, 
popcorn, meringues and farmyard bickies. 

Prior to the day, each class promoted their product by creating persuasive posters and 
making advertisements, using the green screen. These advertisements were then uploaded 
and emailed to each class within the school to promote the products being sold on the day. 

This was a great way to bring closure to our unit ‘From the land to the hand’ and allowed us 
to raise some funds for our farmers who are doing it tough, in this drought. 

 

Instructional Leadership 
Instructional Leadership is an integral component of our teaching here at Curl Curl North Public School. Educators 
support each other to deliver the curriculum and to continually enhance our professional development. In ES1 
(Kindergarten), the teachers are co-teaching with Mrs Reinhardt – the ES1 Instructional Leader. This term, the focus is 
grammar and punctuation.   

As we delve into the magical world of fairy tales, adjectives are very pertinent to this topic. What fun we had together! 
Mrs Reinhardt produced a magic box, a student selected a mystery fairy tale item (for example, a crown), placed it in the 
magic box, and then used adjectives to describe the item. The class then used these adjectives to solve and name the 
mysterious item in the box. Collaborative peer groups ensued, with students working together to use adjectives to 
describe some fairy tale characters!  Grammar techniques will assist our students to further develop writing and 
representing skills. Thank you Mrs Reinhardt! 
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Sporting News 

PSSA Information 

Please see below dates for PSSA Sport for the remainder of the year. 
 
Term 3 

Week Date PSSA 
    1 26.07 Winter Round 9 
    2 02.08 Winter Round 10 
    3 09.08 Winter Semis (Under 12 Rugby League Team All Schools Carnival 7/8/19 at Penrith) 
    4 16.08 Winter Finals 
    5 23.08 Finals Wet Weather M/Up 
    6 30.08 - No PSSA Sport 
    7 06.09 Closures 
    8 13.09 Closures 
    9 20.09 Summer Round 6 
   10 27.09 - No PSSA Sport 

 
Term 4 

Week Date PSSA 
    1 18.10 Summer Round 7 
    2 25.10 Summer Round 8 
    3 01.11 Summer Round 9 
    4 08.11 Summer Round 10 
    5 15.11 Wet Weather M/Up 
    6 22.11 Semis 
    7 29.11 Finals 
    8  06.12 Finals Wet Weather M/Up 
    9 13.12     - 
   10 20.12     - 

 

PSSA – Draw for Round 10, Friday 2 August  
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State Cross Country  
Congratulations to Marin F and Dylan M who competed in the State Cross Country Carnival on Friday, 26 July at Eastern 
Creek.  The boys represented Curl Curl North, Manly Zone and Sydney North with pride and achieved fantastic results!  
Well done, boys!! 

Marin - 16th 12 year boys 3km 

Dylan - 48th 10 year boys 2km 

Miss Jones and Miss Moore 

Library News 
 
Premier’s Reading Challenge 
The Premier’s Reading Challenge closes 
for all students on the 30 August 2019.  

K-2 need to have read 30 books and 
parents can you please log their books 
online. Instructions and log in details went home in term 1.  

3-6 need to have read 20 books and are doing their own online entry at school. 

So far there are over 300 children at our school who have completed the challenge.  I have attached a list of children 
who have completed the challenge so far to this newsletter for parents to check.   If your child’s name is not on the list 
you have one more month in order to complete the challenge and make the finished list. Good Luck! Don’t forget you 
can come to the library to borrow extra books if you need to. 

A Date for Your Diary 
This year to celebrate Book Week, the library will be holding a Book Fair and a Book Character Parade on Wednesday, 4 
September. The library would like to invite all parents and carers to school on this day to help us celebrate. 

Book Fair 
The Book Fair will open at 8 am in the morning and run all day until 4 pm. In the past we have 
held a Book Donation Day, but this year it is different. The Book Fair is being run by Carnival 
Book Fairs and you buy a book to take home and keep, it is not a donation to the library. This is 
our annual fundraiser and we will receive a commission from the books sold. Please support our 
fundraiser. 

Book Character Parade 
The theme for Book Week this year is ‘Reading is my Secret Power’ and we will be celebrating with a Book Character 
Parade. We are inviting all children to dress up as their favourite character from a book for the day and inviting all 
parents and carers to come along and watch the Parade. More details will be coming via this newsletter as we get closer 

to the date. 

 

Mrs Lisa Turner and Mrs Vicki O’Brien,  
Teacher Librarians 
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Band News 
 

Welcome back to Term 3, I trust you all had a good break! 
 
** Senior Band cancelled Monday 5 August ** 
Due to the Athletics carnival, senior band is cancelled next week. 
 
Next Wednesday 7 August, Georgina M and Sarah F will be performing at the Opera House with the Arts Alive Combined 
School Band.  Best of luck, this will be an amazing experience! 
 
Band Disco - Wednesday 11 September 
This week notes were sent home asking for donations for the Band Disco Raffle Hampers.  Please drop off any items at 
the front office.  Parent helpers will be needed on the day of the disco, as well as with the organisation beforehand. 
 
Notes will be sent home with more details shortly, but please, in the meantime, mark this day in your diary. 
 
Band Disco Competition 

All band members are invited to create some Band Disco posters.  One winner from each band will be selected and they 
will win a $15 Westfield voucher. 

Posters need to be completed and handed in to the office by Friday, 23 August at 9:15am. Name, class and band to be 
written on the back of the poster. 

 All posters must have the following information spelt correctly: 

• Band Disco $8.00 covers entry as well as chips and drinks 
• Wednesday, 11 September 
• Sausage sizzle available from 3.00pm – 6.30pm 
• $4 for a sausage or $6 for sausage and drink combo 
• Add all the disco times for each disco  

Kindergarten    2.00 –  3.00pm                     
Year 1 and 2    3.15 –  4.30pm 
Year 3 and 4   4.45 –  6pm 
Year 5 and 6    6.15 –  7.30pm 

 
Future Performances 

Wednesday 21 August – junior band will be performing at the yr. 3-6 assembly. 
Sunday 22 September - senior band will be performing at the Battle Of The Bands. Time TBC. 
 
More information will be sent home nearer the time. 

Lisa James, Band Administrator 
 

Dates for Your Diary 
 
Please refer to the Events tabs on our Curl Curl North Public School website for details of what’s happening.  
https://curlcurln-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/events.html 

A comprehensive calendar can be viewed on the parent portal. Please email the school if you are having any technical 
issue with the portal or app. 

 

 

 

https://curlcurln-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/events.html
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Community Information 

               

               



  Curly Communications                                         Term 3, Week 2 

 

The feel of the country in the heart of the city 

                   
 

 

www.harbordscouts.org.au 



  Curly Communications                                         Term 3, Week 2 

 

The feel of the country in the heart of the city 

 
 



  Curly Communications                                         Term 3, Week 2 

 

The feel of the country in the heart of the city 

 
 
 

  


